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DRAFT 
 

December 16, 2022 

 

Aloha Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Keith-Agaran, and Members of the Committee on 

Ways & Means: 

 

This memo is to follow up on some questions the committee raised at the informational 

briefing held on Monday, December 12. 

 

Delegation of Procurement Authority   
 

HTA’s delegation of procurement authority at the time of RFP 22-01 (2021) was to 
Ronald Rodriguez, Procurement Manager. At the time of RFP 22-01 (2022), the 
delegation was to Keith Regan, Chief Administrative Officer. The current delegation is to 
Marc Togashi, our Vice President of Finance and Acting Chief Administrative Officer. He 
has successfully overseen the preparation, solicitation, award, and contracting of RFP 
23-01 for the Japan major market area, and will be overseeing the preparation, 
solicitation, award, and contracting of the U.S. major market area and global support 
services. 
 
Ilihia, do you want to add something about John's intention to get trained as 
well? 
 

Kilohana Collective Sponsorship of Hawaiʻi Tourism Conference 
 

Through our conference service provider, Pacific Rim Concepts, the Kilohana Collective 

committed to a $3,000 sponsorship of our conference. Kilohana Collective did not 

transmit any payment, and following the guidance we received at the December 12 

committee briefing, we informed them not to transmit any payment. 

 

$250k 
 
Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key points:  

Commented [MT1]: Ilihia, do you want to add something 

about John's intention to get trained as well? 

Commented [MT2]: Hi Ili, is it okay if i just give you my key 

points:  

1) The $250K they were referring to is for HTA Policy # 400-

50 Operating Budget Policy. 

 

2) The policy requires Board approval for reallocation of 

funds between main budget categories of $250K or more.  It 

is not in reference to a threshold for when 

contracts/extensions are to be approved by the Board. (See 

next section on Board vote.) 

 

3) If an intended contract is $250K/greater AND for a 

program that is UNBUDGETED, it requires Board approval 

(because it effectively constitutes a reallocation).  (Ili, this is 

implied in the policy by virtue of #2 above.) 
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In consideration of  

HOUSE BILL NO. 1233 HD1 
RELATING TO TOURISM 

 
 
 
Aloha Chair Ichiyama, Vice Chair Poepoe, and Members of the Committee on Water & Land, 
 
The Hawai‘i Tourism Authority (HTA) appreciates the opportunity to offer comments on HB1233 
HD1, which would require the School of Travel Industry Management of the University of 
Hawaiʻi to conduct a study that assesses the tourism social carrying capacity for each of the 
islands of Oʻahu, Maui, Hawaiʻi, and Kauaʻi.  
 
Understanding capacity limits is important an important element of destination management. For 
example, we have seen improved experiences and reduced impacts to natural environments 
and facilities at state parks that have implemented reservations systems to manage capacity: 
Waiʻānapanapa on Maui, Lēʻahi (Diamond Head) on Oʻahu, and Hāʻena on Kauaʻi.  
 
While we ultimately defer to the School of Travel Industry Management on matters related to the 
implementation of this measure, we offer two recommendations:  
 

Islands To Be Studied. While the islands of Oʻahu, Maui, Hawaiʻi, and Kauaʻi are 
named in this measure to be studied, the effects of large numbers of visitors are often 
most pronounced on our less populated islands. Kamaʻāina on Molokaʻi in particular, 
through our community engagement there, have articulated a desire to study this issue 
on their island. We recommend including the islands of Lānaʻi and Molokaʻi in this study.  
 
Timeline. For an issue as nuanced as carrying capacity that will require extensive 
community input, the timeline contemplated in this measure – just shy of six months – 
may not allow for as thorough of a study as would be useful to decision makers and 
destination managers. We recommend considering a longer timeline for this study.  
 



 

Should this measure be adopted, HTA stands ready to assist with its implementation, including 
utilizing the steering committees, task forces, and working groups convened as part of the 
Destination Management Action Plan process to assist in finding stakeholders to participate in 
this study.  
 
Mahalo for the opportunity to provide these comments on HB1233 HD1. 


